

# **Making Regulatory Connections**

Your regulatory newsletter from the Newfoundland and Labrador Council of Health Professionals (NLCHP)

#### In this issue...

- Changes to the Quality Assurance Continuing Education (CE) and Professional Development Program will impact your 2024 Licensure Renewal.
- 2022 Quality Assurance (QA) Continuing Education Audit: You May Have
  Been Selected
- CE Portal
- Changing Status after Registration Renewal
- Fees and Requirements
- Website Resources
- Annual General Meeting Registration Now Open

# Changes to the Quality Assurance - Continuing Education (CE) and Professional Development Program will impact your 2024 Licensure Renewal.

NLCHP Council recently approved CE policy changes that will have an impact on your registration renewal for 2024 – 2025. You will no longer be granted 90 days to complete any outstanding CE requirements. As a result, you will not be able to renew your practicing/non practicing registration until you have completed and uploaded to the CE portal, all CE requirements for the calendar year 2023. The revised policy can be viewed on NLCHP's website: Member Resources.

# 2022 Quality Assurance (QA) Continuing Education Audit: You May Have Been Selected

Registrants selected for the QA audit will receive notification letters in May with a deadline to have all documents submitted to NLCHP by June 16, 2023. Please check your email and mailbox. Participation in the audit is a regulatory requirement and the NLCHP is available to help you at any point in the process, please contact NLCHP if you have questions.

#### **CE Portal**

Registrants are reminded that they are required to upload documentation for their CEs as outlined in their College policy. Registrants are able to upload the CEs for 2023 now. The NLCHP has made instructional videos to help orientate members to the system. These videos are available on the NLCHP website: <a href="Member Resources/CE Portal">Member Resources/CE Portal</a>.

## **Changing Status after Registration Renewal**

Registration Renewal for the 2023-2024 registration year has now closed. Inactive Registrants who wish to change their renewal registration status to an active registration must contact the NLCHP by completing a Change of Status Request form found on the NLCHP website: Registration & Renewal/Change of Status.

# **Fees and Requirements**

Registrants who fail to apply to the NLCHP of a change in status and do not renew their registration before the deadline will be required to re-apply for registration. These individuals will be required to meet initial registration requirements including providing a new criminal record and vulnerable sector check and pay a reinstatement fee of \$60.00, in addition to an administrative late fee of \$50.00. Please see policy: Renewal of Registration Requirements.

#### **Website Resources**

Are you familiar with all of the resources available on the NLCHP's website? Find the latest updates from the NLCHP Homepage, including news and upcoming events.

Have you changed your name, email address, or other personal information? You can update this information by logging into the NLCHP Portal.

Missed a regulatory education session? All sessions are recorded and available under Regulatory Education Opportunities.

Questions about regulatory policy? NLCHP policies are available under Members Resources Policies.

Do you know all of the relevant documents that guides your profession? Up to date documents, including the current Standards of Practice and Code of Ethics, are on your health professional College websites.

## **Annual General Meeting Registration Now Open**

The Newfoundland and Labrador Council of Health Professionals Annual General Meeting will take place on June 21, 2023 at 7:00pm (half hour earlier in most parts of Labrador) via Teams. The meeting is open to all Registrants, if you would like to join, registration is required. Please register HERE.

This regulatory e-newsletter contains information on a wide variety of topics intended to enhance your practice. As it is published and circulated to all registrants, it is the expectation of the NLCHP that all registrants are aware of the matters contained therein. Registrants are reminded not to unsubscribe to this email as it contains important regulatory information that is relevant to your profession.





#### **Newfoundland and Labrador Council of Health Professionals**

209 Blackmarsh Road

St. John's, NL, A1E 1T1

**Office Hours**: 8:30 - 12:30 ; 1:30 - 4:30

Phone: (709)745-7304

Outside metro: 1-855-863-8616